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Items of interest in the month of August: 
 
1 ï Air Force Day 
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  Hello Chapter B3, 
I am currently at the Region K Rally 
 
Randy Young 
Southeast Section  
Assistant District Director 
 

Rob & Amanda Stufflebeam 
      Assistant Chapter Directors 

Happy July B3! 
 
Amanda and I hope your July is going very well so far.  Ours has 
been great, marked by some awesome rides, a fun holiday, and a 
fantastic adventure. 
 
Sunday, July 16 saw us loading up the bike (and our new-to-us trailer ï THANK YOU 
BEN & MARY!!!) for a long trip to wild and wonderful West Virginia.  Meeting up with 
fellow B3ôs Ben & Mary Bayes, Wendell & Sue Gundy, and Robert & Pam Vogel, we 
trekked south around Lancaster and Logan and down through Athens headed for the 
Ohio river ï and on into WV.  Donnie Cunningham met up with us the next day, and 
brought a friend of his along ï Philip, also a Goldwing rider. 
 
We made our headquarters in Buckhannon, WV, where a comfortable hotel awaited 
(The Bicentennial) which would serve as ride-central for the next three days.  Over the 
course of those days, Ben led us on some amazing rides.  The roads in the area truly 
put most around here to shame, as they meandered up and down mountains, around 
hills, through valleyôs and forests, and more than delivered truly awe-inspiring sights  
each day. 
 
July 17 ï we briefly stopped by Seneca Rocks, then we visited the Green Bank Radio 
Telescope Observatory.  Amazing place!  On the official tour, you have to turn off all 
your electronics ï even a FitBit can interfere with the signals they are trying to pick up 
from space.   
 
July 18 ï our second day of riding brought us to a small town called Philippi, where the 
first land battle of the Civil War was fought, and one can walk or drive across one of the 
longest covered bridges around.  After that, we rode to Blackwater Falls - another truly 
incredible sight to behold.  You know a waterfall is going to be awesome when you can 
hear it long before it comes into view. 
 
July 19 ï brought us to New River Gorge, and one of the most impressive bridges Iôve 
ever seen. 
 
July 20 ï we headed home, getting up very early and setting off before 6am to beat the 
heat.  We got home about 11am so we made very good time. 
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Lessons learned: 

¶ Ben is an incredible Ride Leader.  The rides he plans and executes are works of art. 

¶ Tail Gunning for Ben is a joy.   

¶ West Virginia is an amazing destination for rides.  I had no idea. 

¶ Dinner with B3 friends is the best.  :) 

¶ Take a cooler.  Buy ice.  Lots of ice.  And water. 

¶ Watch out for pranksters who may try and mug into your pictures.  ;) 

¶ Do not ï under any circumstances ï let your co-rider put ice down your pants.  It 
wonôt necessarily cool you off, and might actually hurt.   

More adventures like this one await ï come out and ride! 
 
Rob & Amanda Stufflebeam 
GWRRA Ohio B3 ï Asst. Chapter Directors 

 
 
 

   
MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT PROGRAM 

THE POWER OF THE WAVE 

One of the first words we learn as a baby is HELLO, which is one of the most powerful and 
rewarding words.  It is definitely better than saying goodbye.  Saying HELLO to someone 
when you first meet them immediately puts them at ease and you start a conversation on a 
most friendly word.  What does saying HELLO have to do with riding a motorcycles and 
riding them safely?  Well, let's look at this just a little deeper. 

First, let's agree that a FRIENDLY WAVE is the same thing as saying Hello.  It seems to 
me one of the first things we learn when we start riding with GWRRA, next to food and ice 
cream, is that the members are one of the most FUN loving, patriotic, hugging, and 
WAVING group you will ever come to know.  When out riding, a friendly WAVE to other 
motorcycles is letting them know we both enjoy the same thing.  When we extend a 
friendly WAVE to other road users, including pedestrians, it makes them notice us.  That's 
exactly what we want, to SEE AND BE SEEN. It also lets the recipients of our WAVE know 
that we are a friendly group and enjoy people.  A WAVE to a child is worth gold.  They will 
notice, wave back and tell their parents so now the adults are aware of our presence.  We 
have been SEEN.   

(Continued on next Page) 
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Oh, nut, that person didn't WAVE back so I'm not going to Wave anymore.  
NO....NO....NO....keep WAVING as not only do you want the person to  whom you 
WAVED to notice but also the tons of other observers out there as once again we want to 
be SEEN.  Friendliness is so rare nowadays; it's disarming, so use the WAVE to let people 
know that we are FRIENDS out having FUN.  Respect begets respect and a WAVE will 
help you start a lot of conversations on your outing.  You never know, you may meet the 
same person you just waved at your next stop.  

The simple WAVE can be our first step on being noticed on the roadways.  Join us and 
start WAVING even more than you do now.  Not only will you see a lot of people smiling at 
you, the WAVE will put you and your co-rider in a very happy frame of mind.  Just try it, 
you may like it... 

This article was from Joe & Judy Pirillo, Iowa several years ago and still important 
today..... 
 
Mary Bayes     Chapter B3 Membership Enhancement Coordinator 

.......USE THE POWER....WAVE... 

PLEASE REMEMBER THE FOLOWING: 
Bill Ford:  Will be going in on Wednesday July 19th. for his transplant.... 
Evelyn DeLong:  Health issues.... 
Ken Daft:  Still in recovery from the Shingles and there after math... 
Ed Richards:  Doing better after a bad fall..... 
Robert Vogel:  His father having serious health issues... 
PLEASE should I have missed someone let me know... 
ALWAYS CHECK THE CHAPER CALENDAR SO THAT YOU CAN KEEP UP ON ALL 
THE ACTIVITES THAT HAVE BEEN PLANNED........ 

 
 

    
Lnrs @bbhcdmsr G`oodmèè-- 

 Gary and I recently returned from our long, three week motorcycle trip through the 
Canadian Atlantic Maritime provinces ï Newfoundland, Nova Scotia, Prince Edward 
Island, New Brunswick and the French island of St. Pierre. It was a wonderful trip and will 
write about it another time.  It is what happened the evening we returned that I am 
discussing now. 
(Continued on next page) 
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 We arrived home in late afternoon, tired, damp and glad to have arrived safely.  We 
unpacked to bike and trailer in the wonderful humidity we returned to.  I had gotten very 

used to the low humidity of the islands, though I donôt understand why it is so low.   
Maybe the constant, powerful winds that pound all the islands.  Anyhow, after 

unloading and dumping it all in the laundry or the kitchen, I sat down for a few 
minutes.  The chair didnôt move, vibrate or have a crosswind.  Wow! 
 Having rested a while, we got into my car to get the dog out of 
boarding.  I now had to remember the small points of driving. As it only 

takes an average of three weeks to learn a habit, I learned not to fasten a seat 
belt very easily.  I mean, who has a seat belt on the seat of a motorcycle? 

 So, half a mile down the road, I remember to fasten the seat belt.  Oké..  
Next as Gary and I are chatting away, I stopped at a red light.  Thatôs when the 
fatigue kicked in again.  I saw traffic coming at me clear and I proceeded with 
enthusiasm to make my left turn.  I didnôt look right or left, only straight ahead.   

 I am lucky to say that the car entering the intersection from my left had a very 
responsive driver.  She stopped just short of my car with a very loud comment of her horn 
(duly deserved).  I backed quickly, no one behind me, and took a very deep breath.  
 They say most accidents happen within 20 miles of home.  We would have been 
one of those statistics because I was driving without the proper preparedness.  I was 
overly tired, sleepy and in a little discomfort.  I forgot to fasten a seat belt before leaving 
my drive.   I didnôt look right or left before pulling into the intersection.  I wasnôt prepared to 
drive safely.  Even the next day, while a little rested, I still found myself feeling a little 
uncomfortable driving a car.   
 So, being fully prepared to ride the motorcycle also applies to driving your 4-
wheeler.  Just because you get off the bike, doesnôt mean you are ready to do the next 
thing on your list. 

 

 
RIDER EDUCATION DIVISION 

Gary Ballou 
Most of you already know that by the end of 2017, there will be a major shift in the way a 
GWRRA Chapter operates.  Many of the administrative jobs at the Chapter level are going 
to go away, so that a Chapter can get back to focusing on the riding & social activities and 
concentrate on being FRIENDS and having FUN.  This is a good thing, but it also means 
that several officer positions will be eliminated at the Chapter level, including the Rider 
Educator and the Motorist Awareness coordinator. Those responsibilities will be shifted up 

(Continued on next page) 
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to the District level, and those District Officers will henceforth take care of most of the 
paperwork I have been doing, including writing a monthly article, which will then be 
published in all Chapter newsletters.  

Several other changes will happen at the same time, including the complete elimination of 
the Region level and the Deputy Directors at the National level.  When finished, there will 
essentially be only three ñlayersò of leadership: National, District (i.e. State or Province), 
and Local (Chapter).  

THIS DOES NOT MEAN THAT GWRRA IS REDUCING OUR COMMITMENT TO RIDER 
EDUCATION & SAFETY!  

Your GWRRA membership will still automatically include access to Rider Education 
materials & Rider training courses, only now it will come from the Ohio District Educator.  
You will still have training modules available from time to time, but they will more likely be 
done at multiple-chapter and/or district-wide events. 

 The Motorist Awareness Program (MAP), which was spun away from Rider Education last 
January, will also have a District Level position, responsible for promoting the program to 
all Chapters in his/her District. This puts Karen & I in an interesting spot because we were 
just appointed as Region D MAP coordinators in Juneé and that position will now 
disappear on 12/31/17 along with the rest of the Region Teams.  We will assist the Ohio, 
Indiana & Michigan District Directors during the transition, to get a Motorist Awareness 
coordinator(s) appointed & up-to-speed in each District. 

So, after all is said and done é..  Every (volunteer) position Karen & I now hold; Region D 
& Chapter B3 Motorist Awareness Coordinators, Region D Couple of the Year, and B3 
Rider Educator are, with one stroke of the pen, eliminated on 12/31/17. Unless we would 
be selected as International Couple of the Year at Grapevine, we may actually have 
nothing to do on January 1, 2018.  Wow.  I can get back to planning my Iron Butt ride in 
2018 (You didnôt hear that, Karen. LOL)  

It has been our pleasure to serve at every step. Weôll see where the road leads, around 
that next bendé   

Gary & Karen Ballou 
 
Rider Educator OH-B3 
2015 Ohio District Educator of the Year 
Motorist Awareness Coordinator OH-B3 
2017 Region D Motorist Awareness Program Coordinators 
2015 OH-B3 Couple of the Year 
2016 Ohio District Couple of the Year 
2016-17 Region D Couple of the Year 
 
DRESS FOR THE ñSLIDEò NOT FOR THE ñRIDEò 
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Wear your helmet every time you ride. 
 
Chapter statistics for the month 
Current First Aid/CPR ï 22 
Current Road Captains ï 17 
 
 
 

Levels Program 
Current in Level I ï 14 
Current in Level II - 0     
Current in Level III - 5 
Current in Level IV -14 

Attendance at the July activities 
1 - Chapter gathering, Obetz Community Center, 21 members 
Lunch ride to Crosstown Creamery, Tarlton, Ohio, 12 members 
8 ï West Virginia Ride, 12 members 
13 ïMid-Month get together, 17 members  
15 - Pediatric Brain Tumor Ride for Kids, 6 members 
22 ïRide to visit Chapter N2,.  
Lunch at Youngôs Dairy in Yellow Springs. 
25 ï Ride to Whittôs Frozen Custard,  

 

 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

Tom Eden 

If you have an article that you would like to have included here, send it 
to the Newsletter Editor, Tom Eden, at traveler1@columbus.rr.com. 
Articles could be about a ride you went on, an event you attended,   
something you purchased for your bike that you think is really great, or 
anything you feel would be of interest to your fellow members. We 
sincerely welcome contributions from our members. For Sale ads, by GWRRA Members 
only, are also welcome for submission. Deadline for submissions is the 20th of the month. 
 

Special Activities Coordinator 
Esther Ford 

Everyone that is available to help with traffic control should contact Tom 
Eden. Tom will be coordinating with the Chief of Police. That will be 
August 26th. On Saturday morning, Tom will notify you the details. We 
typically meet for lunch after, Thank you for your support!!!   

Please make sure to bring in food for the pantry, if you like, since we do not meet in 
September. Thank you so much Esther 

For those that will be participating, we will meet in the north corner of Vance 
Outdoorsôs parking lot at 9:30 am, and ride to the Athletic Facility together. 

 

../../../../../../chapter%20B3%20newsletters/current%20newsleter/December%202014/traveler1@columbus.rr.com
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August 
Birthdays                                                   
5 - Mike Pallos 
12 ïHarry Durbin 
14 ï Patrick Pallos 
22 - Francis Pallos 
24 ï Rodney Freeman 
30 ï Jeff Goldblatt 
Give Connie Ratliff, 740-503-7870 a call if 
any get well or sympathy cards need to be 
sent. 

 
 
Anniversaries 
2 ï Ben and Mary Bayes 
2 - Tim and Connie Ratliff 
7 ï Ken and Linda Daft 
16 - Mike and Francis Pallos 
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Up Coming Activities 
Greeter for August Ken Daft  

For a complete ride schedule see the chapter web site http://www.gwrraohb3.com 

This is your chapter. The events scheduled are not just for the officers. One of the goals of 
GWRRA is FUN. It isn't as much fun without you there. The tentative schedule for 2017 has 
been planned, but there is space for more. There are some FUN and Exciting activities 
scheduled. Please be a part of your chapter. If you have ideas for rides/activities let a 
chapter team member know, as there is plenty of space to add activities and destinations. 
 
August 2017 
1 ï Clippers Baseball Game, meet Gary at Neil Ave. and Nationwide Blvd. at 6:30 
5 - 9:00 am, Chapter gathering, Obetz Community Center, Lunch ride to Bainbridge 
for Shopping at the Amish Store and Lunch at Docôs 
10 - 12 Michigan & Region D Rally, 101 Recreation Ave., Evart Michigan. Theme is 
1920 Beach Party. 
15 ï 6:30 pm, dinner and dessert ride, Pizza Cottage and Gypsy Joeôs, 2237 W. Fair 
Ave. Lancaster, Ohio  
17 ï 7:00 pm, Mid-Month get together, Obetz Community Center 
19 ï 9:00 am, meet at Frischôs, ride to Boat House in Marietta for lunch 

26 ï For those that will be participating in traffic control for the Zucchini Festival Parade, we 
will meet in the north corner of Vance Outdoorsôs parking lot at 9:30 am.  
29 ï 31 Wing Ding Gaylord, Texas 
 
September 2017 
1 -2 Wing Ding Gaylord, Texas 
There is no Gathering this month! 
12 6:30 pm, meet there, dinner ride, Ann & Tonyôs, 211 E Main St West Jefferson, OH 
14 ï Ladies Lunch, 12:30, meet there, location to be determined 
21 ï 7:00 pm, Mid-Month get together, Obetz Community Center 
23 ï Chapter Ride, Visit Chapter F in Fairborn, Ohio, Meet at Mile Marker 71 on I-70 West at 
7:00 am 
26 ï 6:30 pm, Dinner/Ice Cream ride, at Culvers, 1912 Ohio Rte. 256, Reynoldsburg 

 
 
 
 

http://www.gwrraohb3.com/
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Here is a link to the Ohio District web site where you will find a link to their latest newsletter.  

http://www.ohiogwrra.org 
 
Here is a link to the Region D web site where you will find a link to their latest newsletter: 

http://www.gwrra-regiond.org  
 

 SOUTHEAST SECTION CHAPTER MEETING PLACES AND TIMES  
Chapters Location When Meeting 

Time 

A-3 

 

Marietta, Ohio gathers at Shoneyôs Restaurant, 44 Acme St., Marietta, 
Ohio. Dinner at 6:00 p.m. gathering follows. 
Chapter web site https://ohioa3.shutterfly.com 

1
st
 Thursday 7:00 p.m. 

B-3 Obetz, Ohio gathers at Obetz Comm. Center, 1650 Obetz Avenue, 
Obetz, Ohio. Light refreshments at 8:30 a.m., gathering follows. 
Chapter web site http://www.gwrraohb3.com 

1st Saturday   

(except Sept. & 

Dec.) 

9:00 a.m. 

F-3   Lancaster, Ohio, gathers at Deb's Corner Cafe. Located on the corner 
of Broad St. and 6th. Ave. in Lancaster, Ohio Dinner at 6:00 p.m., 
gathering follows.  
Chapter web site http://www.ohf3.com 

3
rd
 Tuesday 7:00 p.m. 

O Newark, Ohio, gathers at Stacyôs Buffet, 833 S. 30th St., Heath, Ohio. 
Dinner at 6 p.m., gathering follows. 
http://www.ohiogwrra.org/chap/O/latest.pdf 

  

Q-2 Circleville, Ohio, gathers at Huffman Homestead, 6906 Old Tarlton 
Place, Circleville, Ohio.  
Chapter web site https://sites.google.com/site/gwrraq2/home 

2
nd

 Thursday 7:00 p.m. 

X Hocking Hills, Ohio gathers at Davidson Hall, Hocking College in 
Nelsonville, Ohio. 
 

Last Sunday  1:30 p.m. 

Y Our friends at Chapter Y in Mount Vernon gather at  Alisonôs Finer 
Diner at 11587 Upper Gilchrist road in Mount Vernon  

3
rd
 Saturday 9:00 a.m. 

 
At the time this newsletter was published, the Region D Traveling Plaque was at Indiana 
Chapter B in New Albany, Indiana and the Ohio District Traveling Plaque was at Ohio 
Chapter OH-F, in Fairborn, Ohio. 
 
 
 

http://www.ohiogwrra.org/
http://www.gwrra-regiond.org/
https://ohioa3.shutterfly.com/
http://www.gwrraohb3.com/
http://www.ohf3.com/
https://sites.google.com/site/gwrraq2/home
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Member items  for sale 
 

2008 Goldwing Trike and Dart trailer for sale 
Loaded, GPS, CB and lots of Chrome 
$24,000 or best offer 
Need more info call. If we don't answer please leave message. 
Wendell Gundy phone 740 468 9261 

 

 
 
 
To advertise in the B3 newsletter, contact Newsletter Editor, Tom Eden, at 
traveler1@columbus.rr.com  

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:traveler1@columbus.rr.com
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Please Patronize Our Advertisers 
To advertise in the B3 newsletter, contact Newsletter Editor, Tom Eden, at 

traveler1@columbus.rr.com  
 

 
 Recent expansion at Iron Pony has provided: a two level Honda showroom, a two level 
Triumph showroom, newly added brand Hyosung on a second level, an expanded Suzuki 
showroom on a second level, an expanded Kawasaki showroom on the first level, an 
expanded service department and a two level preowned bike showroom. 
Come visit our two story Honda sales area and view the 74ò touchscreen Honda Shopping 
feature that lets people choose and see the specific unit they are interested in. 
 
  

mailto:traveler1@columbus.rr.com
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   Buckeye  Time  Out  
Camping,  Games, Cookout  

 
Friday-Saturday September 15-16, 2017 

Itôs time once again for the annual Ohio GWRRA camping and kick back weekend! 
Friends for Fun, Food and more Fun 

 
Pastime Park, Plain City 

370 N. Chillicothe Street, Plain City, OH  43064 
https://www.plain-city.com/campground 

GPS: N 40° 06.869ô   W 83° 16.224ô 
Cost to camp? 

$25 per night; Senior (over 65) $22 

Donôt camp? 
Make it a day ride on Saturday to join in the fun at Pastime Park. 

 
 

 
Any questions please contact:      Rudy and Linda Copeland 

    5278 St. Rt. 29 E  
    Sidney, Ohio 45365 
    937-726-6243  or rcopeland@earthlink.net 
    937-498-1651 or lkcopeland@earthlink.net 
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Pictures from Pediatric Brain Tumor Ride for kids 
courtesy of Esther and Bill Ford. 
      The Marysville Ride for Kids was great, the day 
was perfect. Breakfast was provided by Burger 
King, the Union County Sheriff Dept. led the ride 
that went through North Lewisburg, Middleburg, the 
 
Honda manufacturing plant and back to Marysville. 
We traveled over 40 miles and crossed though two 
covered bridges. It was a nice route with several 
residents out to greet us on the way.  
 B-3 was represented by Ben & Mary Bayes, Bill & 
Esther Ford, Steve Hombach and Margaret Moore, 
who had a star passenger. Seth has been a star 
passenger with B3 for several years, he previously 
rode with Alice Bontrager, before she moved to 
Florida. 
      After the program, they announced that more 
than $60,000 was raised. We enjoyed lunch 
provided by a couple of food trucks. We enjoyed 
pulled pork, macaroni salad, chips and ice cold 
water, others had meatball subs. 

     It was a fantastic day, watch for announcements 
for next year, it is a wonderful event!!! 

   Bill & Esther Ford 

 
 
 
 
  


